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CALENDER OF EVENTS INSIDE THE NEWSLETTER

District Governor Art Drouin

Fellow Lions

It’s not too early to be planning on attending the Mid Winter Conference.  The date is definitely set, January 19, 2008.
So mark your calendars in ink!  It will be held at the Humble Civic Center.  Registration application is elsewhere in this
newsletter and will be available in future newsletters.

As you know, First Vice President Al Brandel is not able to make our Conference.  President Jimmy Carter took preference
over District 2-S2!  We certainly are sorry that he could not make it – BUT – We are indeed fortunate to have Interna-
tional Director Leland R. Kolkmeyer from Wellington, Missouri as our guest speaker.  International Director Kolkmeyer
comes well endorsed by Past International Director Don Buckalew.  Leland was elected to serve a two year term at the 89th

International Convention in Boston, Massachusetts in 2006.  He is a member of the Wellington Lions Club since 1993 and
has held many offices within the association.  He has received numerous awards including 100% Club President Award,
four District Governor Appreciation Awards, an Extension Award, the Guiding Lion Award, two International President’s
Certificates and an International President’s Award.  He is also a Melvin Jones Fellow.  We are very fortunate and
privileged to have such a speaker and look forward to meeting him.

We want to thank everyone that have sent in their email information from the postcards.  If you have not responded,
please do so as soon as possible.  Starting with this newsletter, everyone should be receiving the news of the district.

In order to stimulate more members in our district, we have initiated a new contest.  Starting now and lasting through
December 2007, a member who brings in the most members that are on the December Monthly Membership Report dated
no later than January 15, 2008 will receive $100.00, Second place - $50.00.  The winning member must bring their new
members to the Mid Winter Conference in order to receive their prize.  YOU MUST BE PRESENT TO WIN!  The contest
begins with the September 2007 MMR so that leaves the rest of October, November and December.

As most of you know, the district now has two new clubs.  By the time this is published we very well may have three.
The new clubs are NASA Area and Crosby.  Both clubs will have at least 30 members each.  So we have a good start in
Distict 2-S2.  A big thanks go to several Lions, VDG Barron Cagle and wife Lion Karen, PDG Bill Hughes, Lions Paul and
Winnie Mae Eads, Lion Agnes Sullivan, Lion Rick Reynolds, PDG Buzz Goins, PCC Pat Brennan, PDG “Doc” Cates and of
course Lion Terry Landers for supplying audio and visual equipment.  (I hope I didn’t miss someone).  A special thanks
to PDG Ed Stebbins and wife PDG Beverly Stebbins for their training and help in establishing these two clubs.  That’s it
for this months edition.  I’ll be in Temple, TX for the Council of Governors meeting the first weekend in November.  Keep
up the good work.  Stay tuned for more.

Yours in Lionism
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Welcome New Lions

To all our new Lions, WELCOME and to their sponsors, THANKS A MILLION!

Thoughts from the VDG ….

WOW!  The first quarter of this Lions year has passed by quickly.

Lion Karen and I have been “on the go” for virtually the entire three month period.  We’ve attended the Lions
International Convention in Chicago, attended my first official Council of Governors and TLC Annual Board
meeting, visited the Lions World Services for the Blind in Little Rock, and been taught and entertained at the
USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum.  Every one of those experiences was tremendously positive.

THANK YOU for your allowing me to represent you as a member of the Executive Committee of the Texas
Lions Camp.  That experience has enriched my life well beyond my ability to convey with mere words.
THANK YOU for making the TLC President’s picnic on August 3 such a memorable event.  PDG and Past
TLC President Eddie Munger, the peaches you provided were really a special touch.  THANK YOU for
granting me the privilege to serve as your Vice District Governor.

District Governor Art has established goals for District 2-S2 that can be achieved.  The basic process is quite
simple.  First, tell someone, everyone, why you’ve chosen to become a member of the world’s largest service
organization.  Then, ask them to share that experience with you.  When did you last ask someone (friend,
neighbor, business associate or family member) to become a Lion?  You just may be surprised at the response
you get.

Lion Barron CagleLion Barron CagleLion Barron CagleLion Barron CagleLion Barron Cagle

Houston Millennium Lions Club
Jose Collado - sponsor unknown
Susan Heftie sponsored by Lion James Rodriquez
Alan Damalerio sponsored by Lion Remedios Kingsbury
Midyorri Damalerio sponsored by Lion Remedios Kingsbury
Grace Burgos sponsored by Lion Josier Nisnisan
Michael Burgos sponsored by Lion Josier Nisnisan
Lieszl Compas sponsored by Lion Emme Nisnisan
Grace Font sponsored by Emme Nisnisan
Marivic Gamache sponsored by Lion Remedios Kingsbury
Daisy Gregorio sponsored by Lion Arlita Pang
Arlette Lamas sponsored by Lion Arlita Pang
Nida May sponsored by Lion Arlita Pang
Charyl Pabico sponsored by Lion Arlita Pang |
Chona Sano sponsored by Lion Arlita Pang
Edna Simbulan sponsored by Lion Minette Chiu
Cherry Sloan-Medrano sponsored by Lion Emme Nisnisan
Isabel Vahedi sponsored by Lion Domingo Fernandez
Erlinda Young sponsored by Lion Remedios Kingsbury

Baytown Lions Club
Ronald Ummel sponsored by Lion Dwayne Litteer

Conroe Noon Lions Club
Kristin Marteney sponsored by Lion Vicki Goodnight
Jo Miller sponsored by Lion Renell Pedigo
Will Metcalf sponsored by Lion Don Buckalew
Patti Nethery Starr sponsored by Lion Glen Starr

Huffman Lions Club
Emily Schmidt sponsored by Lion PDG James McCune 24
Bruce Selke sponsored by Lion Joel Prochaska

Humble Lions Club
Catrina Elmore sponsored by Lion PDG Dr. Tony Braddick

Klein Lions Club
Charlene Porche sponsored by Lion Betty Keller

Lake Conroe Lions Club
Patti Stafford sponsored by Lion Marvin McKenzie

New Waverly Lions
Stephen Horne sponsored by Lion Francis Groves
Jeanette Horne sponsored by Lion Francis Groves
Amanda Russell sponsored by Lion Ron Kolb
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Around Around Around Around Around TTTTThe Districthe Districthe Districthe Districthe District

The Alief Noon Lions Club mourns the loss
of their long-time member, Lion Howard Hicks, fondly
nicknamed “The Lion King”. Lion Howard had re-
cently celebrated his 93rd birthday and his 50th year as
a Lion.

The Conroe Evening Lions Club is celebrat-
ing its Club’s 50th Anniversary on Monday, November
5, 2007, at the Golden Corral in Conroe. The meal
starts at 6:00 P.M. and the meeting at 6:30. All Lions
are invited to join them at this celebration. PDG Harry
Goetzman and their two remaining charter members,
Lion Whitson Etheridge and Lion Mel Westmoreland
will be their speakers for the evening.

The Conroe Noon Lions Club will hold a
Family Picnic on Sunday, October 28th, at the Steens
House beginning at 3:00 pm. There will be plenty of
good food, fun and fireworks. This Club is sponsoring
Peace Poster Contests at two local Junior High
Schools and they are gearing up for Youth Contests
and Scholarships. The “Legend of the Lion” Dinner/
Dance and Auction on September 20th had over 500
in attendance. Work is continuing to set up and stock
their new Eye Glass Recycle Lab. Their Community
Partners’ program topped $100,000. Their Member-
ship Services Committee continues to work hard. They
hosted a ‘Shake It Up’ meeting in September and they
are also conducting an October Membership Drive , “
Rookies vs the Veterans”. AND, they still make time
to go visiting—Liberty Lions Club, South Montgomery
County Lions Club, Houston Sports Lions Club and
Panorama Lions Club were recipients of visits from this
very active club.

Deer Park Lions are selling entertainment
books and Casa Ole Coupons as fundraisers. They
have collected glasses and provided several eye exams
for area residents.

The Hardin Lions Club displayed American
Flags on Labor Day and extended their display through
Patriot Day. They also assisted a family who recently
lost their home and home business to a fire. This Club
bought glasses for a older gentleman in their commu-
nity. AND, library books were purchased in memory

of a Hardin High school graduate who recently
passed away and who attemded our Texas Lions
Camp a few years ago. Be sure to mark your
calendars....this club will be hosting their Annual
Pancake Supper at the Hardin High School Cafeteria
on Saturday, October 27th from 5-8 pm.

Houston Aldine Lions continue to provide
eye care for Aldine area students. They also collect
used eye glasses and Campbell Soup labels. .
Monthly birthdays are hosted by Lion President
Gloria Stansky at this club’s sponsored cabin at Boys
and Girls Country. Plans are being made for the
annual Christmas Party for the youth at their cabin.
Charity Bingo continues to be their ongoing
fundraiser.

The Houston Downtown Lions Club
continues to hold a Soft Sell Raffle at the club meeting
on the third Tuesday of each month. They held their
Kick-off luncheon for the 68th Annual Tom Shaw
Sportsmanship Awards Program. This club presents a
great mixture of Lions programs and community-
based programs to its membership each week.

Houston Greenspoint Lions delivered
another 1500 pairs of used eye glasses to the Tele-
phone Pioneers last month.

The “world famous” Houston Heights
Lions Club pancakes, with the secret “Eads” ingredi-
ents will be offered up on November 10th- Mark your
calendars now and stay tuned for more details. This
Club sets up a display representing their Club and
Lionism at the Heights First Saturday events. It has
become one of their new member recruiting efforts.
They will be focusing on used eyeglass collections
leading into “Trick or Treat for Sight” and they are
selling those wonderful pecans for all your holiday
needs and treats. These Lions, as well as District
2S-2 mourn the loss of the inspiring, long-time
Lion Lamar Watts.
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The Houston Northwest Lions Club
continues to collect coupons for the Military Over-
seas Coupon Project. They have collected and sent
over $6, 000 in coupons. This Club will host their
Zone’s next meeting. Their chicken barbeque
fundraiser was held in September and they continue
to collect used eye glasses.

Houston Spring Branch Lions Club
conducts Bingo on Mondays and Tuesday at 12
Noon and 1:30 PM. at the VFW Bingo Hall, 9001
Long Point at Campbell. They are starting to plan a
Brisket and Ham Sale for mid-December and they
are selling Entertainment Books. These Lions spon-
sored a Blind Student in the Spring Branch FFA by
buying her a goat and providing funds for feed. They
are also putting together plans to help their local
homeless shelter by providing Christmas presents to
their 150 residents.

Don’t forget the 6th Annual Chili Cook Off
and Car Show, Saturday, October 20 at the Humble
Civic Center, 11:00AM to 4:00 PM. sponsored by
the Humble Noon Lions Club. This will be a CASI
(Chili Appreciation Society International) sanctioned
event. It will be a fun and competitive event. Visit
their website, www.humblenoonlc.com/chilifest to
obtain cooker registration, sponsor and vendor
forms and regulations. The public is invited for
entertainment and chili tasting at a cost $5.00 per
ticket. These Lions will have a film festival in early
December at the Deerbrook AMC Theater. They
continue to provide eye exams and eye glasses for
Humble area students, and have contributed to the
cost of a hearing aid for a Kingwood student.

The Huffman Lions had a busy October.
Some of their activities included working the Pump-
kin Patch at the IT May Center, a road block at the
corner of FM 1960 and FM 2100, a fundraiser at
Applebee’s in Atascocita, the Huffman Festival, a
spaghetti dinner and a visit to the Humble Lions
Club. These Lions are, again this year, participating
in the Humble Bike Ride. This Club has joined the
Huffman-Crosby Chamber of Commerce and plan
to participate in the Crosby-Huffman Chamber of
Commerce Business Expo on October 20th with a
goal of educating area businesses on Lion programs
and the importance of area business support. They

continue to furnish eye care for area students and
collect used eye glasses. This club mourns the loss of
Lion Sofia Carden who passed away in September.
Her family has asked that donations be made to the
Texas Lions Camp in lieu of any other remembrance.

The Huntsville Lions Club’s Secretary Lion
Noah Speers proudly shares that their club met for
four luncheon meetings, and no one got sick or died.
Their service activities included the Labor Day Flag
Project. This project was in honor of slain CO Susan
Canfield .

The Katy Lions held a successful golf tourna-
ment on September 17th. Their October meeting will
be devoted to recruiting new members. They will be
participating in a health fair in conjunction with a local
church on October 20th. This Club participated in the
Great Katy Rice Harvest Festival on October 13-14th

They manned the basketball throw booth.

The Lake Conroe Lions Club is having a
BBQ cook-off at Fire and Ice in Conroe on October
26-27th. There will be ice sculptures, a barn dance
and tons of food. The cost is $5.00 for parking and
$5.00 for a chopped beef sandwich, chips and tea or
lemonade. Funds raised will help with their eyeglasses
program.

Spring Houston Lions are participating in the
Humble Bike Ride. They are busy colleting eye glasses
and ensuring that local students have eye exams and
are given eye glasses as needed.

We are sorry to report that the Spring Old
Town Lions Club has cancelled their spaghetti dinner.
They have adopted families for Thanksgiving and
Christmas.

The South Montgomery County Lions
Club is holding its 20th annual golf tournament on
Friday, October 26th at the Village Golf Club
(www.thevillagegc.com) Panorama Villiage, Texas.
The tournament will begin at 12:30 p.m. Costs are
$85 per golfer or $340 for a team. They hope to see
Lion Golfer friends there.



NOVEMBER 2007 — page 5

District Governor
Arthur “Art” Drouin
Club Visitation schedule as of  10/16/2007

If your club has not made arrangements please contact:
PDG Ronald Landers District Secretary as soon as possible.
H: 713-468-1196 rglanders@comcast.net

The Houston Space City Lions are selling
Entertainment Books. Also, they continue to collect
used eyeglasses for recycling and to provide eye care
for students in their area. Lion George Malone pitched
in and assisted the Copperfield Lions Club during
their recent Health Fair.

The Houston Cy-Fair Lions Club recently
held their Annual Bike Ride and had 300+ partici-
pants. They continue to man their Concession Stand at
their Ball Park and they invite their sponsored boy
scout troop and other Lions Clubs near them to
participate in the funds raised.
Was Your Club represented in this article? Send
in your CAR report or email Lion Judy Champion
@ jwalley@flash.net with your news.

WE SERVE

District 2-S2 Clubs reporting this month have
volunteered 3,422 hours of service to Lionism. 2,621
pairs of eyeglasses have been collected by these Clubs
for recycling

Clubs reporting their acivites for ths month
collected 4464 pairs of eye glasses, provided 75
exams and eye glasses and donated 3991 hours of
their time to SERVE.

The Huffman Leo Club participated in a
food drive at a Huffman High School football game to
benefit the Huffman Food Bank. Over 100 pound of
food and $140.00 in donations were collected. These
great Leos also helped at the Huffman Area Pumpkin
Patch at the May Center.

The Awty International School Leo Club is
adopting the Ridgecrest Elementary School in their
area to play “Santa Claus” at Christmas.

Huffman Lions Club October 23, 2007
Houston Southwest Lions Club October 23, 2007
Houston Millennium  Lions Club October 24, 2007
Houston Aldine Lions Club October 25, 2007
New Waverly Lions Club November 5, 2007
Willis Lions Club November 5, 2007
Houston Hobby Airport Lions Club November 7, 2007
Houston Heights Lions Club November 8, 2007
Hempstead Lions Club November 12, 2007
Houston Space City Lions Club November 13, 2007
Humble Lions Club November 15, 2007
Houston Northwest Lions Club November 16, 2007|
Spring Old Town Lions Club December 3, 2007
Klein Lions Club December 4, 2007
Houston East End Lions Club December 6, 2007
Bear Creek Area Lions Club December 6, 2007
Houston Cy-Fair Lions Club December 11, 2007
Riverside Area Lions Club January 8, 2008
Houston Westbury Lions Club January 9, 2008
The Woodlands Lions Club January 10, 2008
Bellaire Lions Club February 12, 2008
Conroe Noon  Lions Club February 13, 2008
Cut & Shoot Family Lions Club February 21, 2008
Liberty Lions Club March 31, 2008
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Home of Vice District Governor
Barron Cagle

Houston East End
Lions Club

Home of District Governor
Arthur Drouin

Cut And Shoot Family
Lions Club

Conroe Noon Lions Club

“Celebrating 68 years of Community Service”
1939-2007

CLUB CONTEST RESULTS
As of  October 12, 2007

Club category is determined by the number of members in the club as of July 2007
as reported to Lions Clubs International

Category 1 (0 to 19) First Place - Houston Space City Second Place - Houston Aldine

Category 2 (20 to 29) First Place - Cut and  Shoot Family Second Place - Humble

Category 3 (30 to 70) First Place - Houston Downtown Second Place - Houston Memorial

Category 4 . (71 & up) No winner as yet.
Minimum 20,000 points

THE GOVERNORS CUP

One club from District 2-S2 will be awarded the
traveling Governors Cup for the year.

The club in District 2-S2 with the highest
percentage of membership growth from the
banner patch contest will be awarded this

Governors Cup.
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Cold and Flu Season Is Upon Us

Fall just arrived and before you know it,
winter will be here too.  Winter in the Houston area
isn’t as severe as in the northern states, or as I like to
refer to them as “Yankee-Land”.

Having mild winters has it drawbacks.  In the
northern states where they get single digit temperatures
it gets cold enough to kill bacteria.  Here it gets cold
enough just to aggravate them for a day or two then it
gets warm again and then they are wreaking havoc.

Winter is especially hard on young children
and the seniors.  You can reduce the amount of colds,
etc during the winter months by:

· Getting a Flu Shot

· Washing your hands frequently with
anti-bacterial soap

· Wiping counter tops with disinfectant

· When you get the first signs of a cold
stay away from others to reduce
spreading germs

There are many ways to guard against the
winter germs these are just a few of the most common
ones.

Environmental Photo Contest

I have only heard from 2 Lions that plan to
enter the Environmental Photo Contest.  It would be a
shame to let these 2 Lions be the only ones who enter
from 2S-2.  Sixty-something clubs and only 2 entries?

There is no prize money in this contest.  The
winners get a certificate of participation.  Then they
advance to the next level.  If your photo is the winner
on the International Level, your photo will be on the
International web site and in their calendar.

Come on!  Let me hear from your, better yet,
send me your photos.  There are five categories to
choose from.

· Animal Life

· Landscape (Urban or Natural)

· Plant Life

· Weather Phenomenon

· Our Changing Environment

(Special Theme for 2007-08)

e-mail: msflowerlady2003@yahoo.com
Phone: 281-829-1353
Cell: 281-678-1051

Until next month………….
Lion Elaine Montgomery
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LIONS PEACE POSTER CONTEST
Now is the time to get excited about the Peace Poster Contest.  It is a great way to get involved with the
children in your community.
It is exciting to see the talent they have. Kits must be ordered by October 1, 2007 from
www.lionsclubs.org or telephone number (630) 571-5466 ext. 358. It can take 3 to 4 weeks to receive your
order.
Contest is for students ages 11-13 as of November 15, 2007.

Please order your kits and get them to the schools in your area as soon as possible.

Deadlines: October 1 Last date to order kits.
November 7 Turn the completed posters in at the P&SC Meeting..
November 15 The posters will be delivered to the District Governor,

who will, in turn deliver them to the State for judging at
that level.

If you have any questions or need help call  (713) 861-8733 or e-mail me at lion.winnie.mae@comcast.net
Lion Winnie Mae Eads.

The Conroe Noon Lions Club has established an ‘Eyeglass Recycling Center and
has taken over operations from the Telecom Pioneers of America. The center will be
collecting, cleaning, categorizing, and redistributing to vision mission trips and vision care
organizations. District Eyeglass Collection Chair Tim Cox will be collecting glasses from
the clubs around the district at the monthly P & S meetings. He is also working to set up
other collection points around the district.

NASA Area Lions Club

Crosby Lions Club

Welcome New Lions Clubs



2007 - 2008 District 2-S2 Club Contest 

This form is due to Contest Chairman Lion Bob Kuchera on the first day of the month.
The winning clubs will be announced at convention! 

ENTHUSIASM COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT 
Contest form 
submitted 25 Provided eye exam and/ 

or glasses 50 
Club meeting 
attendance at or above 
50% of membership 

100 
Per meeting 

Participated in hearing 
aid collection project 100 

Sponsored a Leo Club 1000 
Participated in used 
eyeglass collection 
project 

100 

Published a club 
newsletter 100 

Participated in 
Campbell's soup can 
label collection project 

100 

In possession of the 
"Ugly Traveling Gavel" 100 

Club completed a 
community service 
project 

500 

DISTRICT INVOLVEMENT LIONS CHARITIES INVOLVEMENT 
Did your club have a 
Lions program?  
Describe: 250 

100% All charities 
contribution 

Additional 100% all 
charities contribution 

2000 

___ x 100 pts 

Who attended last 
month's PSC 
meeting? 
President = 50 pts 
Secretary = 50 pts 
Others = 25 pts each 

100% camp 
contribution 

Additional 100% camp 
contribution 

500 

___ x 100 pts  

Who attended last 
month's zone 
meeting? 
President = 50 pts 
Secretary = 50 pts 
Others = 50 pts each 

Made a visit to the 
camp 

500 

Visited another club 
(min 3 persons) 150 

TOTAL FOR THIS COLUMN 

(A) 

Did your club hold a 
fundraiser last month?  
Describe: 

100 

TOTAL FOR THIS COLUMN 
(B) 

Do you qualify for this month's 
bonus points?  Add points here: 

TOTAL FROM COLUMN A 

GRAND TOTAL OF 
COLUMN A + COLUMN B + 

BONUS POINTS 

Monthly Bonus Point Opportunities 
100% charity payment made by: 

July thru August   300 points 
September   250 points 
October    200 points 
November   150 points 
December   100 points 
 
Club Banner at Mid-Winter     250 points

 MONTH:

CLUB NAME:  _________________________________________________________  
CONTACT PERSON:  _________________________ Telephone  _________________  
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Lions District 2-S2          
 2

nd
 Cabinet Meeting  

2007-2008 
 

When: Saturday, November 17th, 2007  
  8:00am Continental Breakfast Served 
  8:30am Registration  
  9:00am Call to Order 
 
Where: North Harris College–2700 WW Thorne Blvd., Houston, TX  

(The college is located on the west side Aldine Westfield Rd. off WW Thorne Blvd.) 

  Hosted by: Conroe Noon Lions Club 
 
What: Committee Reports & District 2-S2 business  

 
Who:  All District Officers & Committee Members  
  Club Presidents & Secretaries  
         
How to Register: Complete the attached registration form and enclose $16.00 per 

person (price includes breakfast & chicken-fried steak lunch) – registration MUST be 
made by Sat. Nov. 10th, 2007!  
  
 

 
~Registration Form~

2nd Cabinet Meeting 2007-2008 
*** Registration form and check must be received by November 10th, 2007*** 

 
Name(s)_____________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
Club 
Name_______________________________________________________________ 
 
Contact Phone #:__________________________E-mail:______________________ 
 
Number Attending _________ X $16.00 each = Amount Enclosed _______________ 
 
Make checks payable to: Conroe Noon Lions Club         
          Mail to: P.O. Box 1135 
                               Conroe, TX 77305-1135 
For additional information call: 936/760-1666 or E-mail: cnlc@consolidated.net 
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RICK  REYNOLDS
936-441-9797 (OFFICE)

936- 441-9799 (FAX)
281-686-0882 (CELL

REYNOLDS
DEVELOPMENT

“REMODELLING BY SKILLED
CRAFTSMEN”

The Big Ugly Gavel

Has been on the move. It recently left the
Conroe Noon Lions Club

and was last seen headed north to the
 Huntsville Lions Club.

These Ad’s are busines card size 3 1/4 inches by
1 3/4 inches,

They cost $100 per ad panel for the year, or
$25 a month.

This is a Way to say Thanks to a Great Lion or
to show your Clubs pride.

The Pledge of Allegiance
I pledge allegiance to the flag

of the
United States of America,

and to the Republic for which it stands.
One nation under God,

indivisible, with liberty and justice for all.

“Honor the Texas flag;
I pledge allegiance to thee,

Texas, one state under God,
one and indivisible.”

(Face the Texas flag person’s right hand over the heart.)

CLUB CLASSIFIEDS
Do you need help working a fund-raiser? Place an ad in “ help wanted”. Do you have BBQ pits, building, tents or

other items for rent?  Place an ad in “for rent”.

Any Club with a classified type ad may advertise their need or project for FREE.
All  such information must be submitted to Lion Judy Champion

by the 10th of the month. jwalley@flash.net or calling 281 442 9707

Decretory corrections and additions
If you know of a correction please contact the directory chairperson

PDG Ronald Landers
713-468-1196

rglanders@comcast.net
Updates can be found at the District website

http://www.lions2s2.org/directory_corrections_20062007.htm
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2007-2008 OFFICERS

Next PSC Meeting
November 7, 2007
**  CHINA BEAR  **

15000 I-45 North
Dinner 6:00 P.M.      Meeting 7:00 P.M.

The President and Secretary Council meeting has
been moved. The new location is the

CHINA BEAR RESTAURANT
located at 15000 I-45 North

On the northbound feeder road, exit Airtex, both ways.

The cost for the buffet is $13.00 per person,
including tax and gratuity.

The food is buffet-style, of Chinese, American and
Mexican food.

There are desserts galore
and more than one ice cream machine.


